CONTRA COSTA COUNTY 

AB 109 (PUBLIC SAFETY REALIGNMENT)

COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS PARTNERSHIP
March 1, 2012

Contra Costa County Probation Dept, Martinez

Chief Probation Officer Philip Kader called the CCP meeting to order at 6 pm.    

Chief Kader reviewed the duties of the Executive Board of the CCP and introduced the Core members of the group (Probation/Sheriff/District Attorney/Police Chief/Presiding Judge/Behavioral Health), then proceeded to introductions of those present.  

DEPARTMENT UPDATES

Probation:  Chief Probation Officer Philip Kader distributed the Probation Department’s AB 109 February Claim.  Parolees on parole holds were not originally factored in thus the increase in Probation 109’ers.  Probation is a bit over the target costs.  

Public Defender:  Public Defender Robin Lipetzky reports they have one half-time AB 109 attorney.  Their cost is not a draw on the local revenue, but it is on the parole revocation pot.    

District Attorney:  Sr. Deputy District Attorney Doug Mac Master reported they would also draw down on the parole revocation pot.  

Sheriff’s:   Captain William Duke distributed the SO Activity Racket.  After 90 days on the parole revocation list the numbers are somewhat low.  The average in custody time is 63.  The commitments are significantly over what the State anticipated.  The SO staff is dedicated to AB 109 and to working closely with Probation.  The SO is about 33% of their budget (below budget).  

Health Dept: Chief Philip Kader spoke on behalf Behavioral Health Director Cynthia Belon and will request the budget portion from Ms. Belon tomorrow.  Chief Kader met with EHSD Dept Head Joe Valentine regarding referrals for clients, and that EHSD can latch on to what the Health Department does for the AB 109 clients.  Probation Supervisor Melvin Russell reported he has arranged bus tokens, etc, for these clients.  Chief Kader also reported the CCCOE is interested in working with the AB 109 clients as well and providing services such as obtaining their high school diplomas, GED, etc.
CAO:  Sr. Deputy County Administrator Julie Enea reported that CSAC will make 12 payments for nine months, which make revenue project much better; therefore it appears we will get the full allocation.  

PROGRAM UPDATES
Probation Supervisor Melvin Russell reported on Probation’s AB 109 statistics.  Currently there were eight formal revocations last month, seven with new arrests.  One client is on GPS.  The AB 109 Unit has completed T4C training and will run a AB 109 group beginning March 30th, 6-8 pm (25 weekly classes) teaching social skills, cognitive self change and problem solving.  The deputies will try to build relationships with the clients going through the classes
Advisory Board Committee
Jessie Warner reports that 211.org is another way to get the work out about CCP.  A Resource day or staff training can also be offered to get a better understanding to get work out.  Jessie distributed and requested completion of a Realignment Data Collection and Reporting Plan, and discussion followed on wording (replacing recidivism with another word), and Chief Kader explained Probation has no case management system to pull out some of the requested information (such as days the client worked, etc).  A resource directory that the public and clients can use was suggested.
BUDGET  

Chief Kader stated that letters to the Governor and CSAC regarding notification that we think the funding structure is flawed, i.e.  
60 % of AB 109 funding is based on how many people our County sends to prison.  We are a high efficiency County.  We are the Ninth (9) biggest County in California, but how is it that Tulare County received more funds than CCC this year?  A slight adjustment of 10% would mean $2-3 million more for CCC.  The formula is being decided by CSAC.  The current media rumor is that we are getting twice as much funding next year, but that is inaccurate.  There will probably be more people to supervise next year as well, and Probation may request additional deputy probation officer staff to handle the increase in clients.  Sr. Deputy Julie Enea stated the formula is unknown and no planning can be done until that is known.  
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MEETING SCHEDULE 

The CCP has agreed to change the CCP meeting time for April 6, 2012 and May 3, 2012.  Motion by SO and unanimously passed.
Jessie Warner suggested holding community forms to inform the public of the CCP.  Maurice Delmer, Senator Mark DeSaulnier’s rep, said the local paper is another avenue to inform the public of the meetings.  Public Defender Robin Lipetsky’s observation is that the Advisory Committee would assist in getting the message out and thinks they have accomplished that.  The Public Defender motioned to move meeting to a morning meeting for the next two months, seconded by Judge John Kennedy and unanimously passed.  Aladdin Bail Bonds Branch Manager Eduardo Garcia will bring the coffee if the meetings begin at 8 am.    

PUBLIC COMMENT
Jessie Warner has received letters of support for a Department of Labor grant that incorporates a lot of employment training and placement, vocational training programs, etc, aimed at Richmond, the Iron Triangle area and the neighborhood surrounding that area.  
Valerie Castro Pastor

Executive Secretary to Chief Philip Kader
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